                      MICKLE TRAFFORD & DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE MEETING
Held on Monday 3rd November 2014 at 7.30pm at the Village Hall
Present: 
Cllr Andrew Merrill, (Chairman), Cllr Parkin, Cllr Blackman,

Cllr Parker, Cllr Harrison and Cllr Ancliff.
Cllr Nicholas
Mr Derek Bowker – Parish Clerk 
Item 1 
To invite members of the public to raise issues
 Mr Roger Brace, joint editor Highways and Byways, advised the meeting that the approx. cost to print the   H&B was £2400 and in the current year it was very likely that the Income from advertising would cover this cost.

It was confirmed that it was the intention for the Parish Council to retain the H&B and a figure would be included in the Budget for 2015/16 to cover the costs of the magazine. 
Item 2 
To accept apologies.
Cllr Rowlands
 Item 3
To receive Declarations of Interest 

Declarations as per “Notifications of Interests”
Cllr Parker – Village Hall
Item 4
Approval of the Minutes of the Finance meeting held on the 6th October 2014.

RESOLVED Approved.  Proposed by Cllr Merrill and seconded by Cllr Ancliff.

 Item 5 
To note Income & Expenditure in October 14, to note authorised cheques in 
October 14 and approve accounts as at 26/10/14
        The income and expenditure and the cheque authorisation were noted and it was 

        Proposed by Cllr Merrill, seconded by Cllr Ancliff that the accounts for October should be accepted

        ALL AGREED
Item 6
Highways Issues

A report from the Highways Engineer was read out in relation to the following








Hedges 
No further work is planned on hedges or trees unless they are considered, when reported, to be a danger to the public or the carriageway.




Path A56
There will be no “mechanical sweep” of the path that was recently sided out on the A56.




Drains (School Lane)
The drain on School lane, outside the Muir Homes, is not the responsibility of CWaC and therefore no action will be taken.

The drain in the area of Regency Court, where flooding occurs will be attended to.
Item 7
Noticeboards
Two Noticeboards are currently being worked on by Elton Joinery and if the work is considered successful then the other noticeboards in the Parish will be done, where required.
Item 8
Speedwatch


Mr Simmonds will present evidence from the recent Speed surveys on Ince Lane, Station Lane, and the A56 which will be given to the Police for their evaluation.

Cllr Parker felt that it was important that some work was done by volunteers with the speed gun to show a visible concern about speeding.
Item 9 
Community Assets

Once acceptance is received on the three applications currently under consideration then more applications will be forwarded for other sites.
Cllr Parkin said that as the shop was currently up for sale maybe this should be done now.
Item 10
By-Laws (Gowy Woodland Park)
It is hoped that we will have a response from CWaC at the next Gowy Liaison meeting in December
Item 11 
Wooden Bus Stop (Royal Oak)
Cllr Blackman will get a price from a local contractor for the painting of the Bus Stop and report again at the next meeting
Item 12 
Budget 2015/16

Cllr Blackman asked if a provision needed to be made for Youth projects.

The 1st draft budget will be discussed at the December meeting.

Item 13
Land at Queens Diamond Jubilee Park

Cllr Taylor has engaged a solicitor and the transfer documents are being produced, when this is complete the piece of land will be registered with Land Registry.
The total cost is likely to be less than the £500 agreed
Item 14     
Any urgent matters – at discretion of Chairman.
Remembrance Wreath

Cllr Taylor will obtain the wreath and pass it to Cllr Parkin

Coal Bed Methane and Shale Gas Extraction (Fracking)
Cllrs Parkin and Parker have now identified a speaker to speak in favour of the above process and are awaiting confirmation from the Mickle Trafford frack free group that they can also provide a speaker for a local open meeting which they hope will take place at the end of November for the benefit of residents of Mickle Trafford.
Village Hall Funding
Following discussion with the Chairman of the Parish Council, and providing the Parish Councillors agree, a solution has been put forward which will allow the Parish Council to purchase goods for the Village Hall and then claim back the VAT

Item 15 
Next Meeting 


Date and time of next meeting Monday 1st December 2014 @ 6.00pm at the Village Hall

Meeting Closed 19.37pm
Signed.........................................................................Dated .....................................................................

Prepared by Derek Bowker

4th November 2014
   2014/37

